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OVERSEERS OF: 
 
 
 
 
 

LIVING WORD TOPICS- 

January 20, 2019 
 “Behold, All Things Have Become New” 

A New Covenant 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OTHER MISSION WORKS 

OVERSEEN BY THE K. E. CHURCH: 

 
*MISSOURI INSTITUTE OF  

BIBLICAL STUDIES, GHANA  

 

*EAST AFRICA SCHOOL OF 

BIBLICAL STUDIES 

JANUARY 20, 2019 

BULLETIN  

RAY’S REMARKS:  
 

 Hello brethren! I hope you are all having a blessed week. This year has 

started out so well and with so many blessings.  I just thank God for each of 

you as my K.E. Family. You are all truly a gift from God to me.  

It’s hard to believe but brother Bill and I will be headed to Ghana next 

Monday. Thank you all for your help and encouragement with these trips.   

You know I am not crazy about flying so it is a little hard for me to go such a 

long distance. However, I feel if I am needed in the service of God, I better 

do all I can.  I also know God is in control of all things, so I just have faith that 

He will always do what is best.   

Although I have already talked about the trip in several bulletins, I thought I 

would take a moment to remind you again of the importance of me going. As 

you know the school in Ghana is still very young and we have only graduated 

one intake. Also, our teachers are new to this full-time work and they have 

many adjustments getting used to the work as well. We are also tripling the 

size of our class from 5 to 16.  All these reasons make it essential that Dad 

or I go for the start of this intake. We must make sure that things are prepared, 

started and going smoothly because of the large investment we have in each 

of these works. Over the last two years we probably have several hundred, 

thousand dollars invested in this work and all this money is the Lord’s and for 

the Lord’s work.  We obviously don’t want the school to fail, but to succeed, 

thus it is important that I go and make sure things go well as we begin this 

second intake. I will also have the privilege of starting the teaching of many 

of the classes the first week of school, which will also help set a higher 

standard for instruction in all our classes and from all our teachers. So, I thank 

you all again for your support , prayers and love as I continue to play a major 

role in this new work. Together we are doing great things for God and for His 

Kingdom, in Africa as well as here in the U.S.A. God continues to bless us all 

as His faithful people.   

I look forward to seeing you all tonight, as well as this coming Lord’s day. It 

is always a privilege and honor to gather as God’s people and to worship 

Him. God bless!   

 *Ray Sullins*    
 

  

THE LIVING WORD PROGRAM 
 

Sunday morning at: 
7:30 A.M.  

KOLR – Channel 10 
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K.E. FAMILY LIFELINE 
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ELDERS’ CORNER:            

Greetings to all at K.E: 

Hope everyone is having a good week. Our young 

men did a good job leading singing, offering 

prayers and reading scripture Sunday evening.  

We have a great group of young men and ladies. 

We notice that our young men and ladies are 

sitting with our elderly ladies. Those ladies love 

the attention that they get.  

On Sunday at 6 PM we will have a Chili Cook-Off. 

Be sure you bring big pots of your favorite 

recipe. Also, bring any side or dessert you like. 

There is a sign-up sheet to keep track of what 

is being brought. We appreciate Sarah and 

others for organizing this.  

Hope all is well with all this cold weather. Maybe 

Spring will be soon. See all on Sunday morning 

and evening.  

                               Gary & Jerry 

 

 

 

Second Saturday 
 
 
 
 

DIRECTORY ADDITION:  
Nick & Theresa Hausladen 

3923 W. Lark Street 

Springfield, MO 65810 

661-839-4005 
(Please add them to your directory)of 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

PRAYER LIST 
 

MEMBERS:  
Ray Sullins & Bill Heavin – As they leave for Ghana on Monday. 

Rachel Sullins – Fell and hurt her wrist and cut her face.  

Maegan Sanders – MRI scheduled for Monday, January 21st.  

Reva Lewallen – Receiving treatments for her back & shoulder. 

Wesley Ewing– Has to wear neck brace till mid-February. 

Robbie Heavin- Recovering from surgery. 

Marge Langston – Asthma making her recovery slower. 

Shirley Blades, Freda Fielder, Erma Folsom, The Gardners, 

Deanna Giles, Jan Green, David Guiheen, Ken Lee, Reva Lewallen, 

Mary Mainor, Wanda McElfish, Mary Patchell, Donna Rothermel, 

Leon Wake. 

 

IN ASSISTED LIVING & HEALTH CARE FACILITIES: 
Jeannie Bradley-Woodland Manor1347 E Valley Water Mill Rd#A-10  
Evelyn Long- Maple Wood- 1146 E. Lakewood #1 65810 

Lucy McGinnis–Woodland Manor1347 E Valley Water Mill Rd (03) #B26 
  
 

OUR HOMEBOUND:   
Pat Bailey, Ruth Brownlow, Mary Gazette, Earlene Owens, Alma 

Palmer, Bonnie Turner 
 

 

FAMILY & FRIENDS OF OUR MEMBERS: 
Ruby White watches the LWP-has lung cancer-asks for family prayers. 

Wayne Brewer, AR Preacher (friend of Northrops)-fractured vertebrae.  

Ginnie Grimm, Mary Patchell’s daugh. - Receiving treatment-Mayo Clinic.   

Stormie Patchell, Mary’s granddaughter–pray for her bible study. 

Edith Thrasher, Deanna Giles’ mom – in Ozark Riverview Manor.  

Tammi Simmons -John & Donna Rothermel’s niece – has cervical cancer. 

Alma Schmidt – Marge Langston’s friend-recov. from cancer surgery.  

Linda Caldwell, Jennifer Koontz’s mom- endometrial  cancer. 

Patsy Deshields,Jerry Sullins’ sis-will need further surg. once healed. 

Diana Criger, Glenda Slaughter’s daugh-Recov. from knee surg. 

Rick Griffiths,Wanda’s son-in-law, Has many health issues & dialysis. 

Darlene Osborn, Angi Moody’s mom – has a fracture in her neck. 

Dennis Rabold, Jennifer Koontz’s dad, health improving - monitoring him. 

Mark McClure, brother of Rosemary Medley – diag. with pancreatitis.  

Jackie Mardon, Jeanna’s aunt (CA) cancer & obedience to the Gospel.  

Paul Hyde, Bob’s dad  Failing health-receiving home Hospice Care. 

Mary Long –Anita’s sis-in-law –CMH nursing home Rm.#105 (Bolivar). 

Caleb Blades, Shirley’s grandson – needs continued prayers.  

Roy Drake, Alice’s father-in-law (Harrisonville cong.) health recovery. 

Darrell Snow, Brinda Duncan’s brother – lung cancer. 

Marilyn Snow, Brinda’s sister-in-law – having health problems.  

Allen Fischgrabe pray for his continued health (kidney transplant). 

Mona Page-Rose Mary Medley’s sister-continuing home rehabilitation. 

Laura Acton, Susie’s daughter-in-law- cancer 

Robby Ross, the Lee’s friends’ son (OK)- prostate cancer.  

Spencer Grenup, Evelyn Long’s renter’s brother-accident- paralyzed. 

Ron Gilbert, friend of Jerry & Edith’s (TN), Guillain-Barre Syndrome. 

Linda Smith, Donetta’s friend in St. Louis- heart & lung problems. 

Betty Morrison, former member of K.E. -several health concerns.  

Pat & Regina Woods, former members at K.E. – Health concerns. 

Judy Grant, Friend of many-undergoing treatment for colon cancer. 
 

Teresa Clark, Ken Chorice, Judi Davis, Amy Jo Garretson, Leah & Carson 

Hamm, Ron Hass, Pearl Hollan, Anna Ray, Janice Rogers, Adrian, Kristen & 

Alexis Smith, Danny Wheeler, Ann Wilson. 

  

SUNDAY, JANUARY 20, 2019 
 

 
MORNING WORSHIP:  
Welcome:  Mark McCarty  

Sermon: Ray Sullins  

Song Leader: Jerry Sullins 

Opening Prayer: Bill Heavin 

Scripture Reading: Seth Hass  

Closing Prayer:                        Tyler Reid 

 

SUNDAY EVENING SERVICE 5 PM: 
Song Leader: Seth Hass 

Opening Prayer: Andy Heavin  

Sermon:  Ray Sullins 
Closing Prayer: John Dorrough 

 

LORD’S TABLE – JANUARY: 
Casey Rice Diego Villarreal 

Jason Scharold T-Roy Hass 

Charles Williamson Isaac Hoffman 

James Cartwright Matt Koontz 
 

PM LORD’S TABLE:     Bob Hyde 

  Dylon Wake 
   

WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 23TH - 7 PM: 
Song Leader: Seth Hass 

Opening Prayer: Bob Hyde 

Devotional: Andy Heavin  

Closing Prayer: Robbie Kirkland   
 

DRIVERS FOR JANUARY:  
Sunday Morning:   Mary Patchell 

Sunday Evening:   Mary Patchell 

Wednesday Evening:   Charles Williamson 
 

 

 

OUR RECORDS ~  1/13/19 
Sunday Bible Class                                         102    

Sunday Morning Worship      140 
Sunday Evening Worship                                                100   

Contribution      $4440.23                   

           

Wednesday Night 1/9/19   112 
 
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

IN “SEARCH” OF THE LORD’S WAY 

Sunday – 7:00 A.M.  KOLR  10 

JANUARY 20, 2019 

“WHY PRAY?” 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

Live streaming of classes and services: 

kecoc.org 
 

 UPCOMING K.E. EVENTS: 
Jan 18 – Youth devo @ Koontz’s  6 – 9 PM girls bring dessert, 

boys drinks. Dinner provided. Sign-up on foyer table.  

Jan 20 - Elders’ & Men’s meeting 4 PM– all men encouraged to come. 

Jan 20 – Second Annual K.E. Chili Cookoff after evening service. 

There is a sign-up sheet in the foyer for chili, sides and dessert.   

Jan 22 – Tuesday Ladies 10AM in the fellowship room. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

THANK YOUS: 
K.E. church of Christ, 

Thanks to everyone who helped with the holiday treats. I 

enjoyed them very much. Thanks to Pat McCarty for 

bringing them to me.                      Pauline Duncan 

_ _ _ _ _  

Thank you for the cards and “goodie tin”. I appreciate al 

the good that’s been done for me; bringing food, helping 

with my house and yard and running around for me.  

                                Thanks, and love you all, Erma Folsom 

_ _ _ _ _  

To the K.E. church, 

I am so thankful for the goodie basket and appreciate all 

the work you did to prepare them. Thank you so much.  

      I especially appreciate the children that come & sing. 

I had most of them in the 2-year-old class just a few 

years ago! They came Sunday and their singing was so very 

pretty. I had company & was so glad they got to 

experience it. I appreciate them bringing the Lord’s 

supper to me. My guests were in awe of this example of 

serving and the reverent manner the young men handled 

the solemn Memorial. I thank Mary Patchell for the many 

years of time and energy she has dedicated into this. 

     I certainly enjoy having them, but I also enjoy the fact 

that they are building long Christian friendships with one 

another by serving and by enjoying the time spent getting 

out and having fun together, as well. 

                                      I love everybody & I love my kids,  

                                                                Marge Langston  
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

KANSAS EXPRESSWAY’S   

2nd  ANNUAL 
 

 
 

Calling all Cooks!    

BRING the HEAT!     

All are Welcome!  

NOT A CHILI COOKER?  

Sign-up to bring sides and desserts 

 

Elders’ & Men’s Meeting 
January 20th @ 4 PM  

Please, make every effort to attend. 

 

SIGN UP TO ENTER 

 -  Best Tasting Chili 

 -  Hottest Chili  

-  Most Creative Chili                                                           

 

      
 

 

Elder on Call for January: Gary Dalton 

 


